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Minute for Mission
Young Adults Discover and Transform the World 

South Carolina native Steffan [stef-ahn] Johnson found himself on a quest to discover the “real world” and started to make real progress when he enrolled in Pittsburgh Theological Seminary.

He dove into everything that the professors gave him. And even though seminary was life-changing, he needed to find the language where he could connect with everyday people to share what he learned.

And he ultimately did find it — through the PC(USA)’s Young Adult Volunteer (YAV) program. The YAV program — which has been changing the lives of young people ages 19–30 for three decades — emphasizes living in intentional Christian community, spiritual formation and vocational discernment.

It is an ecumenical, faith-based year of service that is lived out in sites across the U.S., virtually and around the world, and is supported, in part, through the Pentecost Offering. 

A hallmark of this shared offering is that 40% of it is retained by individual congregations like ours for our ministries with youth. (TALK ABOUT YOUR CONGREGATION’S MINISTRIES SUPPORTED BY YOUR RETAINED OFFERING FUNDS)

The YAV slogan is “A year of service for a lifetime of change,” and so many of the young adults are “transformed” through their service.

Steffan was placed by the YAV program in four different sites across New Orleans, where his service included stints with a food bank, an after-school program, a citywide ministry focusing on service projects and volunteer work originally established in response to Hurricane Katrina and a ministry with New Orleans’ homeless population.

Because he was always intrigued by youth ministry, Steffan found that his youth-centered YAV service aided his vocational discernment. While in New Orleans, he volunteered as a tutor and conducted a Bible study with young people. He also worked with second graders, teaching them how to read.

Steffan said, “This was my chance to see where my studies were useful in the world. While learning more about the city, I saw myself helping people in need — youth and young adults — all while sharing a community with other YAVs.”

After his year in New Orleans had ended, Steffan went on to serve in a virtual YAV placement with the PC(USA)’s Asia Pacific and Africa offices.

He was grateful for the opportunity, made possible in large part by the Pentecost Offering.

“Presbyterians should give to the Pentecost Offering so that young people can experience diverse communities, learn more about their place in the world and build an appetite for justice for future generations,” said Steffan. “By giving, young adults are given a chance to grow socially, vocationally, and more important, spiritually.”

Please give generously, for when we all do a little, it adds up to a lot.


Let us pray~
O God, be with young adults who serve and grow closer to you. Show us how we might do our part to build up your reign of love through the powerful ministries of people here and around the globe. Amen.
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